
 

 
 

386 Wilcox Street 
PO Box 2030  
Hamilton, ON  L8N 3T1 
905.528.2511 
stelco.com 

 
 
November 22, 2017 
 
 
Re: California Proposition 65 Statement 
 
 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
Stelco, Inc. (Stelco) provides information concerning California Proposition 65 chemicals in Safety Data 

Sheets (SDS) provided to customers purchasing our steel products. The statement on the SDS reads as 

follows: 

 

"Stelco products may possibly contain trace quantities (generally much less than 0.1%) of metallic 

elements known to the State of California to cause cancer or reproductive toxicity. These include 

chromium and nickel." 

 

Attached please find an SDS for each product(s) supplied to your company. Stelco will continue to monitor 

all revisions of California Proposition 65 and will provide you with information, as necessary, after any future 

revision. 

 

If you have any further questions please contact your Stelco Customer Technical Services Representative. 

 

 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

______________________________ 
Andrew Sebestyen 
Director,  
Environmental Affairs 
Stelco, Inc. 
 


